
     Fall is almost here, and our big show 

at Wray Ford is just 2 weeks away.   We 

have been planning and prepping since 

March, and hopefully, things will go well.  

One thing I can say about this club, no 

matter what the situation, we always 

come together and pull off a fantastic 

show each year.  For our new members, 

our show is a great way to help out and 

see what it is like to put on a car show. 

     Friday night September 14th, we will 

meet at Wray Ford about 6pm to start 

marking off parking spaces in the parking 

lot.  Since the trailer will be already 

loaded, we will just have to drop it off to 

be ready for in the morning.  We will need 

several folks to help direct parking in the 

morning, so if you are interested in di-

recting traffic and parking cars, you may 

want to come out to Wray after 6pm to 

help us lay out the lot and the various 

vendors. 

     Saturday morning, as a tradition, we 

will all meet at Beams Restaurant just 

north of the Barksdale West Gate at 

2826 Barksdale Blvd bright and early at 

6am.  I donõt know who started this tradi-

tion, but I always look forward to the 3 

meat omelet they haveñbacon, sausage 

and ham.  If breakfast that early is not 

your thing, feel free to sleep in and meet 

up with us at Wray Ford at 7am.  There 

will be several members already there 

unloading the trailer and getting ready to 

set up. 

     The show does not officially start till 

8am, so set up has to be quick.  We have 

several tables to set up around the cov-

ered area of the main building, card 

board trash cans to set up and put out,  

Pop up tents to set up for the DJ and 

other vendors, and we also have a huge 

tent that usually takes about 6-10 people 

20 minutes to put up.  All you need to do 

is ask one of the senior members who 

appear to know what they are doing if 

you can help.  We will be happy to get 

you started, or point you in the right di-

rection. 

     Once we get everything set up and the 

cars start rolling in, things slack off until 

judging starts just after 11am.  If you 

have not judged a car show and would 

like to get involved, just let someone 

know and we will get you on a judging 

team.  We judge each car on its own 

merit, mostly how well it is kept up, modi-

fications, cleanliness, etc.  You will get 

the idea how it all works in the judges 

meeting, and from your judging team 

members as you go along. 

     Once the judging is completed, all the 

awards are handed out, it is clean up 

time.  We fold up the tables and pack up 

whatever is left and load the trailer.  Gar-

bage cans are loaded up in someoneõs 

truck and taken to the dumpster behind 

the used car building.  The parking lot 

needs to be picked up including the park-

ing markers and all trash.  The tents all 

need to be taken down and put on the 

trailer.  Since everyone knows how it all 

is put together, taking it all down goes 

pretty quick, usually all done in about 30 

minutes. 

     The operative word here is team work.  

If everyone helps out, it all gets done 

quicker.  Just donõt forget to have fun, 

and take time to walk thru the show and 

check out all the cars.  You never know 

what you will see.  And remember, all the 

work that is put into this show benefits 

the children of Shreveport  & Bossier 

Child Services. 

 

See you there! 

Thomas Monahan 
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PL E A S E  SU P P O R T  O U R  C L U B  S P O N S O R S 

     As of today, our Show is only TWO WEEKS 

AWAY!!!!! 

     We could still use a few more goody bag stuffers.  

We havenõt received anywhere near as much adver-

tising swag from sponsors as we have in past years 

and could really use anything you can get from local 

businesses.  If you have anything to donate, please 

get it to Lane by September 8, earlier if possible.  

We need to have everything sorted and organized 

before goody bag stuffing on the 9th. 

     There will be a goody bag stuffing at the VFW on 

Sunday, September 9 at 4 p.m.  Please come join 

the assembly line and then stay for snacks, drinks, 

and a little socializing! 

     Immediately following goody bag stuffing, there 

will be a short Show meeting.  I would like to get the 

new Club members together with someone with 

prior Show experience in each job---a mini-

internship if you will.  If you will be helping with the 

Show but are new to it all, please try to attend. 

     In addition to goody bag stuffers, we REALLY 

need door prizes.  At last count, we have 40.  We 

must have a minimum of 100.  You do not need to 

purchase items yourself.  You can ask businesses 

to donate goods and/or services.  Restaurant gift 

cards are always great too! 

     Show day is a lot of fun but also a lot of work.  

We still need a LOT of volunteers to sign up to work 

the Show.  Please look over the sign-up sheet Nicole 

has and help out where you can.  Shifts for the vari-

ous jobs are 8-12 and 12-4.  Tommy Gayer and 

Ernie Lane have agreed to be in charge of parking 

this year but they still need quite a few helpers. It is 

the one shift that starts prior to 8am but ends as 

soon as all cars are parked.  So, again, please sign 

up if you can help.  This really needs to be a Club 

effort for a successful Show. 

     Last, but not least, if you havenõt entered yet, 

what are you waiting for! 

 

Thanks, 

Erin 

SH OW  D I R E CT I N G  
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     While writing this article, I've been getting my car 

ready to travel to the MCA Grand National show in 

Mustang, OK.  Several of our members will be join-

ing me.  We always have lots of fun attending these 

shows.  Believe it or not some of the best experi-

ences are the travel to and from a show such as 

this.  Our club seems to draw the crazy times like a 

magnet.  But whatever will be happening on this trip 

you can bet lots of good times will be had.  I would 

like to encourage our recent members to join MCA.  

You meet a lot of great Mustang people from across 

the United States.  A lot of them will be lasting 

friends.  If you have a problem with your car or just 

want to voice some ideas, the MCA website has a 

forum that you can log on.  Check out their website 

for discounts that only MCA members can receive. 

For those of our members who are already MCA 

members, your September magazine will have a 

ballot to vote on members of the National Board of 

Directors.  Please take the time to read the bios and 

send in your ballot.  MCA can only get better if the 

members take the time.  Many people have the ten-

dency to complain about a situation but then do not 

read the bios and vote.  Please take the time to 

vote. 

     Our show is not far away now.  We still need help 

and door prizes.  I encourage all new and not so 

new members to come out and have lots of fun.  

Find out what a car show is all 

about.  Here's to having great 

weather, great attendance, and 

a super great time for all. 

  

See you all at the show, 

Donna  

MCA NE WS 

www.mustang.org 

A heartfelt Thank You to our Club family for the flowers and support shown  

following the death of my father.  The flower arrangement was beautiful and I 

really appreciate the calls, emails and those that could visit at the funeral.  

Good friends help make the sad times easier.         Lane Butler & family 
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     Hello club members! Boy has this summer been hot. 

     You really have come through on the Sponsorship this 

year. It will not matter what color the shirt is because the 

back is pretty much filled up with new and returning 

sponsors.  Thank you for putting out the effort.  Donõt 

forget to list the sponsors you brought in on your point 

sheets.  We have few more months for points, so get 

your sheets turned in to Mark Winderweedle and start 

considering to run for a Board position (we always need 

fresh ideas). 

     On a different matter: Yes I am registered on Face-

book and I can receive notifications and emails on my 

phone, however, I can not respond to them until I get 

home or get to work.  My cell phone is a company phone 

and I am not allowed to have Facebook, Twitter, and etc. 

on it.  But I can receive and send email from home on it. 

My email address is vdoss@comcast.net. You can also 

text me 318-655-4727 as long as it is not a lot during 

the day. My text notifications sound like a motorcycle 

engine.  

     It was so good to see Erin Frostic last month.  Our 

show is coming along.  We still need door prizes. We are 

committed to giving out 100, and if we donõt receive 

them the club will have to buy them. 

     For all the new members that did not receive a club 

shirt ð just as I was going to order, we received an in-flux 

of new sponsors.  I havenõt forgot about you and will get 

your shirts as soon as I can.  Thank you for your pa-

tience. 

 

Vickie 

FRO M T H E  TR E A S U R E R 

The time has come and September is here.  It's Show 

Time people!!!   

      We start our month off with our monthly club meet-

ing.  As most of you know our meetings have been 

moved to Asbury Church on Airline Drive North of I-220. 

 When you arrive at the church please park in the North 

parking lot which is the one closest to Walgreens and 

enter the church on the side door off of the North park-

ing lot.  We will have ushers and signs to ease the transi-

tion into our new home.  The meetings will stay the first 

Saturday of each month at 5 pm.  During the weekend of 

our club meeting some of the club will be on a road trip 

to Mustang, OK.  Can't wait to see pics and hear how 

their trip went.   

     The Longview monthly cruise night is Thursday the 

6th at the Whataburger on Gilmer Rd.   Friday the 7th we 

are taking another club trip to Thunder Road Raceway 

Park in Gilliam, LA.  Less than 20 minutes from Whata-

burger on North Market makes it a fun and easy cruise. 

 We will meet at Whataburger 7:00 pm for dinner then 

cruise out for 7:30.  It is still warm out so no reason to 

rush and leave early.  Saturday the 8th is the Marshall 

cruise in Downtown Marshall.  If anyone is interested 

please sign up and we will leave the Texas Welcome 

Center at 2 pm that Saturday.  On the same day there is 

the Minden Show, a drift event at Thunder Road, and 

also Fun Ford Weekend in Ennis, TX. 

     Our Goody Bag Stuffing is Sunday the 9th at the VFW. 

 Please bring your stuffers and door prizes to the party. 

 Then the most fun you will ever have besides our annual 

show is the Bomber Bash movie night.  Friday the 14th 

at the Roadway Inn in Bossier City the Bomber Bash car 

show will be hosting their drive in movie night starting at 

dark.  Bring your fold out chair, snacks and a cooler and 

come hang out.  They are showing Christine on a giant 

blow up screen from Robinson Film Center.  If you don't 

come you are so missing out on some great fun.  Then 

on Saturday the 15th is our annual show at Wray Ford 8 

am thru 3 pm.   

     Our monthly board meeting is the 19th at Reed Indus-

trial 6:30 pm and since the show will be over it will be 

time to start talking about World of Wheels.  Let's come 

together and make our display even more amazing then 

the 2012 one.  The Asbury Motor Club will be hosting 

their show n shine on Saturday the 22nd.  Not sure if it 

is a cruise or show n shine yet.  We will let you guys 

know.  Also, on that Saturday is the Bossier Parish Com-

munity College Race for Scholarship fund at the campus 

on Hwy 80.   

     Don't miss out if you have never been to an actual 

NHRA event.  Only 3 hours away in Ennis, TX is the an-

nual Fall Nationals Friday thru Sunday 21st-23rd.  Best 

racing you will ever witness with cars going over 300 

mph.  A group of us will go over on Sunday let me know if 

we want to make it a day road trip.  It is heart pounding 

excitement.   

It is a busy month so keep the Mustang sparkling and 

full of gas.  May have to break open the piggy bank with 

gas up to $4.00 a gallon.  Remember to post the show 

on your personal Facebook page and any other social 

media that you may use.  Also, you may want to email all 

your car buddies and invite some friends along.  The big-

ger the show the more charity money we raise.  Letõs 

make this the best ever!!!  See you guys at all this 

monthõs events.   

 

Your favorite activities director ever, 

Nicole Ferlito 

twomanystangs@yahoo.com 

318-470-7581    

UP C O M I N G A C T I V I T I E S  
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�‡ 6  Club Meeting. 5 PM,  

�‡ 13  Downtown Marshall Cruise  

�‡ 17  RRCMC Board meeting @ 
Reed Industrial, 6:30 PM 

�‡ 20  Colliers Cruise Nights  

�‡ 27  Asbury Motor Club cruise 

 

�‡ 1  Club Meeting. 5 PM 

�‡ 2  Show Committee Mtg 

�‡ 7-8  Fun Ford Weekend, Ennis  TX 

�‡ 8 Vintage Car Club of Minden  5th 
Annual Show and Shine Car and 
Bike Show  

�‡ 8  Downtown Marshall Cruise 
Night  

�‡ 14�³15  Bomber Bash 

�‡ 15  19th Annual Roundup 

�‡ 19  RRCMC Board meeting @ 
Reed Industrial, 6:30 PM 

�‡ 22  Colliers Cruise Nights  

�‡ 29  Asbury Motor Club cruise 

September 
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Ernie Lane 
Julane Monahan 
Martin Philyaw 
Kevin Reeves 

Armondo Trujilla  
Scott Wolf 


